
PAC 14 Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
December 12, 2018 – Blackwell Library
Members in attendance:  George Whitehead, Suzanna Mallow, Mark Thompson, Aaron Gurlly, Demetria Marshall, Ron Pagano and Jack Galloway were in attendance. Creig Twilley, Tom Taylor and Joanne Miller attended representing PAC 14. Local Producer Brett Hammond attended as a prospective board member.
Welcome and Call to Order:  Mr. George Whitehead, Chairman
Executive Director’s Report:  Mr. Creig Twilley

Discussion:  

1. Data Doc & VOD: Numbers were reviewed for the month, numbers were down some from previous month’s numbers, but consistent with the time of the year.
Secretary’s Report: Minutes from the October 10, 2018 Annual Board Meeting were reviewed.
Action Taken: Minutes approved
Treasurer Report:  George Whitehead 
Agenda Item: November Financials and YTD VS Previous Year Comparisons were reviewed.
Discussion:  Comparison showed increase in expenses, largely due to health insurance and equipment purchases. Decrease in income due to monies received from the city.
Action Taken: Financials approved 
Development Committee Report: There will be a development committee meeting in January to further develop the 20/20 fundraising strategy.
Old Business: 
1. Comcast install of Fiber and HD Update: Installation of HD has been completed
2. Studio Space Update: Radio Station is still moving equipment, so we don’t have the space yet. Discussion of costs involved and the direction we plan to take in upgrading. Hope to have a plan to present at next meeting.
3. Change in Director Position Update: No Discussion
New Business:  
1. FCC Proposal for Franchise Fees: Creig explained the proposal, which would allow the cable company to place a fair market value on our channel and place that against the franchise fees.
2. Network Server for File Access and Archive: Tom explained the need for a network server to benefit local producers and staff. He provided a handout from a company that had given us an estimate. Discussion followed with alternative ideas, costs.
3. Aaron Gurlly - Media Literacy Institute at the University: Aaron explained the program, and that they are looking for community partners to help support the program.
Handouts provided via e-mail:  Agenda, minutes from annual meeting
Adjourn

The next meeting is slated for February 13, 2019

